SWINTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD
ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 11th JANUARY 2011
PRESENT :
Councillor Dawson in the Chair



Councillors O’Neil, Cooke, Lea, Hinds and Ferguson 
Marie Shields (Neighbourhood Manager), Tim Littlemore (Central Locality Manager), Angela Arthur (Skills & Work Commissioning Team), Kevin Brady (Assistant Chief Executive), Janice Lowndes (PCT), Maggie Heavey (IYSS),  Edward Sawford (Salix Homes), Sergeant J Connolly (GMP), Sinead McGuire (Urban Vision), Anne Beattie (Skills and Work Commissioning Team), Paul Bland (Salford Community Leisure), Helen Oldland (Democratic Services)
	ITEM
	DECISION
	ACTION TO BE TAKEN BY



	1.
Introductions and Apologies for Absence.
	Apologies submitted from Councillor Warner and Inspector Findlow.

	Noted.

	2.        Minutes from the meeting held on 19th October and Matters Arising.
	Approved as a true and correct record.
 Item no 4 Swinton & Pendlebury Business Plan
Marie Shields proposed that due to the timing of the budget announcements it would be more productive to re-visit the business plan at the meeting scheduled for March. Members agreed to this proposal.

Item no 5 Working Neighbourhood Team update
It was noted that the statistics requested were included on the agenda for this evening’s meeting. The review of an individual Working Neighbourhood Team case study to be addressed at future meeting. 
Item no 3 Swinton/Moorside High School BSF Proposal

Members asked for an update with regard to timescales for the planning application for the above development and when this was due to come before the Planning Panel. Marie Shields indicated that she would follow this up and provide the members with this information. 

	Marie Shields
Emily Edwards/Marie Shields

Marie Shields

	3 Changes in the NHS

.   Way to Well Being proposal.


	Janice Lowndes, (Programme Director Health and Wellbeing) gave an informative presentation with regard to the major changes happening within the NHS including the outcomes from the white paper Equity and Excellence.

She highlighted the ongoing changes to community services and the ways in which this was happening within Salford. 
She explained the structural changes that were being made nationally and how Salford was acting as a Pathfinder, testing out the new commissioning responsibilities. 

She made the members aware that this work was in its infancy with some areas still to be configured and developed. 

Following answering members’ questions with regard to assets, funding structures, accountability, GP Consortia and implications for the delivery of certain services, members requested an update with regard to the ongoing re-assessment of the Walk In Centres.  Janice indicated that she would bring this information to the next meeting of the Board. 

The Way to Wellbeing proposal was then outlined to the members of the Board. This project focussed on early intervention schemes, prevention services and supporting local people to become more actively involved in their own self care. The impacts and outcomes from a locality based wellbeing service were highlighted and the delivery model explained. 
Special mention was given to the Men’s Health Group, that were currently very active in the Little Hulton & Walkden area and the current outreach engagement work, that was ongoing on the Poet’s estate, as examples of this type of project in action. 
The Board then thanked Janice for her excellent presentations. 

	Janice Lowndes

	4.      Financial Inclusion
         a) City wide priorities

         b) Swinton and Pendlebury action    plan
	Anne Beattie (Skills and Work Commissioning Team) delivered a very informative presentation that detailed the ways in which many residents across the city were financial excluded and what actions could be taken to promote financial inclusion. 
Issues included:- over subscribed advice provision, poor financial capability, lack of savings, contents insurance and access to affordable credit.

During the discussions that followed in regard to affordable credit, Councillor Cooke made the members aware that he was a member of the Credit Union. 

A request was made for the working neighbourhood team to investigate ways to establish a collection point for the River Valley Credit Union within the Swinton area as a key priority.
Board members received the draft Financial Inclusion Action Plan from the Swinton and Pendlebury Working Neighbourhood Team for further comments. 

	Anne Beattie/Marie Shields

	5.         Working Neighbourhood Team      
            Update.
	The Swinton & Pendlebury Working Neighbourhood Team  update for January 2011 was distributed and Marie Shields highlighted the key issues as follows;-

· Swinton Lions Project

· NEET Project

· Counselling course

· Financial Inclusion

· Learning Action Plan.

She indicated that further updates on both the Financial Inclusion Strategy and Learning Action Plan would be provided at the next meeting. 
Angela Arthur provided statistics relating to worklessness in the Swinton and Pendlebury areas that have guided Working Neighbourhood Team activity, these were distributed including detailed information for each ward. 


	Marie Shields



	6.        Any Other Business.
	There was no any other business. 
	

	7.         Date and Time of Next Meeting
	Tuesday 22nd March 2011 at 5.30pm in Committee Room 1, Civic Centre, Swinton 
The members were thanked for attending and the meeting was closed at 7.35pm
	


Papers also included;- presentations Changes to the NHS and The Way to Wellbeing




    Swinton & Pendlebury WNT draft financial inclusion action plan 2011




     WNT update January 2011 inc. Swinton & Worklessness statistics
                                     Highway Works Programme Jan 11


               Reactive Maintenance works Nov 2010

                                     Swinton and Pendlebury community newsletter
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